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Bere Ferrers Parish Council
At a meeting of the Plans Committee held at the Council Chambers on Tuesday 11th February 2014 at 7.00pm.                  
Present             Mr R. Piper                    Chair
                          Mr B. Lamb                  Chair of Council

   
Mr M. Benson         

Mr R. Maycock

Mr A. Sadleir
1327. Apologies
Apologies were received from Mrs Chapman and from Mr Dennis due to illness.
1328. To deal with Planning Applications for comment. Interested parties are invited to comment on 

applications they have an interest in before a decision is made, at the discretion of the Chairman.

00129/2014
 Certificate of lawfulness. Application for erection of wooden studio within curtilage of    dwelling at Bishopford The Down.  Bere Alston.

      
Mrs Duff.            
Comments   
Neutral view- This council sees no reason to object.
00170/2014
Householder application for erection of single storey side and rear extension and installation of roof windows at 1 Bristol Row Fore Street Bere Ferrers.

           Mr R. Dawe.   
Comments   Council feels that the planned improvements are in keeping with the area.
1329. To take note of any Planning Applications noted after consideration by the Borough.

01076/2013   
Dr W Leverton.

Householder application for erection of extensions at Beech House, Tuckermarsh, Bere Alston.
                       Conditional Consent.
01163/2013
Mr J Reddel.
Householder application for the erection of extension for a family annex at Bluebells, Station Road, Bere Alston.


Conditional Consent.
1330. Questions from any members of the public present at the discretion of the Chairman.

Mr John Rowsell asked committee if it would be possible to have a 20mph speed limit on The Down, Mr Lamb stated that maybe in the future (with more power being given to Parishes) that they would be in a position to set the speed limits within the Parish.
Mr Rowsell also enquired if there are any plans to widen the track bed on the proposed reopened line between Bere Alston and Tavistock and would there be a footpath on the Bere Ferrers to Plymouth line.

Discussions took place; Mr Lamb stated that as far as he knew there were no plans for a footpath on the Bere Ferrers to Plymouth line.

There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 7.32pm.
Signed this 25th February 2014.
Chairman………………...
